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WASHINGTON, DC— Congressman Chris Cannon (R-UT) today applauded the announcement by the U.S. Treasury Department that the long distance telephone tax that began in 1898 to fund the Spanish-American War will end and that the Internal Revenue Service (IRS) will issue refunds of tax on long-distance service for the past three years.

Cannon has been an outspoken critic of the tax, voicing his concerns to Attorney General Alberto Gonzales in an August 2005 letter and in-person, grilling the Attorney General during an oversight hearing in the House Judiciary Committee last April.

“This tax is a relic of the Spanish-American War.  A number of federal courts have so far declared the tax to be illegal, yet the federal government has stubbornly insisted on collecting this tax on everyone’s telephone bill.  All this was a tax imposed to pay for a war that ended over a century ago.  It’s ridiculous and is past time this practice is stopped,” Cannon said today. 

Tax refunds will be a part of 2006 tax returns filed in 2007 and will cover all excise tax paid on long-distance service over the last three years.  Interest will be paid on refunds.  The IRS is working on a simplified method for individuals to use to claim a refund on their 2006 tax returns.   

The tax was first levied as a “luxury” excise tax at 1 cent a phone call to pay for the Spanish-American War, when only the wealthy had the means to afford a phone.  
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